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CARNOUSTIE HIGH SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL








 JANUARY 2017 MEETING
Minute of the Meeting held at 1900 hours on 30 January 2017, in Social Subjects Room 8, Carnoustie High School.

Present
Dr Alistair Crozier, Parent Member, Chair

Mr Kenny Lee, Parent Member, Vice Chair

Mrs Ailie Bisgrove, Parent Member

Mrs Shona Geekie, Parent Member

Mrs Sarah McFarlane, Parent Member

Mrs Fiona Morgan, Parent Member/Treasurer

Mrs Linda Oliphant, Parent Member

Mrs Amanda Robertson, Parent Member

Mrs Rebecca Taylor, Parent Member
Mrs Natalie Tucker, Parent Member

Mrs Tanya Valentine, Parent Member

Mrs Dorothy Wilson, Parent Member

Mr Grant Withers, Parent Member

Apologies
Miss Anna Butchart, School Captain

Miss Sophie Law, School Captain

Mrs Gail McBride, Parent Member

Mr James MacCallum, School Captain

Mr Calum MacGillivray, School Captain

In Attendance
Mr Donald Currie, Head Teacher, Adviser to Parent Council

Mr Malcolm Finlayson, Secretary

Dr A Crozier in the Chair
	001/17
MINUTE OF GENERAL MEETING OF 17 NOVEMBER 2016
The Minute of the General Meeting held on 17 November 2016 was read and approved.

002/17
ACTION POINTS UPDATE

Noted.
003/17
MATTERS ARISING

a) School Uniforms
The company in Dundee had sent a proof of the badge, which had been approved.
The Blazers could be fitted at the For Carnoustie Shop, or at the school.

The piping would be as previously.

b) Website Development
In order to access information, it would be necessary to scroll to the foot of the page, then to click on.
All of the information pertaining to the Parent Council, submitted by Mr M Finlayson, had been posted.
004/17
REPORT BY SCHOOL CAPTAINS
None of the School Captains were present to submit a report due to studying for the forthcoming exams.
Mr D Currie reported upon a successful Burns Supper having been held the previous week.

Fund-raising events were planned to meet the cost of the Prom.

There was a small cohort of S6 pupils who were proving to be very active.

005/17
PROGRESS WITH CHANGES TO THE SECONDARY SCHOOL WEEK
Mr D Currie advised of a review of staffing requirements transferring from tutor to staff time, and he recognised a need to publicise the forthcoming structure and highlight the cessation of Friday afternoon in the timetables.
He spoke to a curriculum map. With “extra” time, S1 and 2 have an additional period of Maths and English. A further change was Health and Wellbeing for which there was a need to be better connected. There was a need to interchange between the different subjects, such as PE and Home Economics which form the Health Faculty. PCS (Guidance) staff would give pupils their personal support. At present, most pupils felt that there was not a member of staff who knows them, as individuals, particularly well. It was intended to address this by designating appropriate staff accordingly.
S3 – virtually the same format as this year. Specialisation had been introduced this session. The only change had been in Modern Languages, where, in order to comply, pupils were obliged to take an extra period. It was planned to provide French in S1, French and Spanish in second year, and French with an option of Spanish of Mandarin in S3. 
S4 – It was planned to provide five periods of Maths and English, two periods of PE, and RE, and SE.
S5/6 – All Highers would be given five periods with the exception of Maths and English that would be given six.
Pupils had commented upon having little knowledge of issues involving everyday adult life such as paying bills, cooking, etc. Consideration would be given to introducing Life Experience, with the intention to introduce speakers/instructors in subjects such as First Aid, Heartstart, etc. Further tuition may be given in Life Experience and Work Experience.
The school day would comprise of commencement at 8.55am, with seven 50 minute periods, cessation at 3.50pm, with the exception of Friday at 1.20pm. There would be five minutes less for lunch. 
Consultation was taking place on comment received that the juniors were overawed by the number of seniors in the social area and corridors during breaks. It was noteworthy that the school roll could increase to between 840 to 850 during the next two years. In Noting that the lunch break would be the same length of time as a period, namely 50 minutes, Mr D Currie asked the Parent Council members to consider a proposal that the timing of the lunch breaks could be altered which would allow S1 and S2 to have an earlier lunch break, which would effectively allow them to have the social area to themselves. Tayside Contracts were content with this arrangement.
Mrs S McFarlane considered that cognisance would require to be taken of the clubs that met at lunchtime.

Mr D Currie advised of flexibility during periods 3 to 5 where teachers have the initiative to have a break before or after these periods. It would also be necessary to consider buddying arrangements between S6 and younger pupils if lunchtimes were to be different.

Mrs F Morgan enquired of the opinion of teachers about not having lunchbreaks with colleagues, to which Mr D Currie advised that the concerns of the pupils were paramount.
Mrs A Robertson enquired of comment from pupils over the shorter lunchbreaks to which Mr D Currie advised that he had received none, but that views may have been submitted to Mr R Hill during the consultation process.

Mrs A Robertson asked about arrangements for pupils who were on medication at certain times, to which Dr A Crozier considered that they could change the medication regime to accord with the proposed arrangements.
Mr G Withers was in support and considered that it would create a good balance, negating the short time in the afternoon, as present.

In response to a query from Dr A Crozier over Dundee and Angus College courses, Mr D Currie advised that he was not sure of the College timings at present, but hoped that there would be coterminosity, particularly in relation to Friday afternoons.
Mr K Lee entered the meeting at this juncture.

Mr D Currie advised that if sufficient numbers were interested in the College Foundation Course then adjustment to the CHS timetable could be made to accommodate attendance. There could be 10 schools invited to submit pupils who would be undertaking their first year apprenticeships, although officially still at school.

Consideration could also be given to arranging work experience on Friday afternoons for S5 and S6.
Care would be required over how to create the timetable for afternoons to accommodate curriculum subjects and work experience.

Mrs R Taylor enquired of whether there would be anything provided on Friday afternoons in school, to which Mr D Currie advised that this was currently being considered. It may be possible to provide some non-curricular activities, on request, but the unknown factors were demand and the facilities available, and he quoted the provision of dance classes as an example.
He advised that it was unknown as to whether the Library would be open on Friday afternoons, or the position of school support staff.
Mr D Currie explained that it would be in the interest of the school to maintain arrangements that would accord with other schools in order to accommodate consortium working, i.e. Arbroath High pupils attending Carnoustie High for Advanced Higher Spanish.

006/17
CARNOUSTIE ACHIEVERS 2017
Mr K Lee explained the logistics of determining the timetable, and the date for the Carnoustie Achievers Award Ceremony, and advised of 2 November being a likely date.
007/17
HEAD TEACHER’S REPORT 
Mrs S Geekie enquired of the reason for the closure of access to the back steps of the school over lunch breaks to which Mr D Currie advised that visitors accessing this way could not be observed. Traders who had positioned themselves at that end of the school were opposed to the arrangement. However this contrasted with the feelings of local residents. It involved an extra journey time of three minutes by egressing through the main gate.
Prelims had commenced on the day of the meeting. 

Curricullum wise, driven by the 33 period week which creates extra time for Maths. The staff were determining how pupils intend to use their extra time.

A Learning Teaching Review would be held between 27 February and 1 March, which would be a quasi-inspection of by QIU etc, upon which Mr D Currie would report at the next meeting.

The Chinese Puppet Show was arranged to be held on 2 February.

A teacher in Mandarin has been appointed, along with a further four colleagues in the Council area.

Negotiations were taking place for the Brass Band to visit China, which arose from comment made be a Chinese official, who was impressed by their performance, whilst visiting the school.
Parent Evenings had been mainly successful, but there had been some concern over an incidence of queueing, and comment that other parents could hear conversations, which was being addressed, Otherwise the new arrangements were proving to be successful.
In response to a query from Mrs F Morgan over study leave, Mr D Currie advised of a Council arrangement of the probability of 10 days allocated to S5 and S6, and the day prior to, and on the day of, the exam, for other years.

Mrs F Morgan advised upon disruption to classes resulting from pupils completing prelims  being advised to return to their classes, which Mr D Currie would investigate.
Mrs R Taylor enquired of reports on Facebook that drugs were being supplied to pupils, of which Mr D Currie had no knowledge and asked for further details. He added that no intelligence reports had been forthcoming from the police, who were reinstating a communities officer in Carnoustie within a month. He spoke of preventative initiatives in the school, and advised the PCS teacher was the initial contact for pupils who were approached over the supply of drugs. The police would be summoned immediately, thereafter.

The Battle of the Bands would be held on 16 February, heavily promoted by a gorilla prowling the school corridors during breaks. Staff shall assist at the event.

008/17
PARENT COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES’ MEETING 21 FEBRUARY 2017
Dr A Crozier advised of his intention to attend, but would be slightly late owing to a previous commitment. The 33 Period Week was on the Agenda, and any other proposed items could be forwarded to him or directly to Dr P Stephen.
009/17
REPORT UPON CREATIVITY EVENT 13 DECEMBER 2016

Mrs R Taylor reported upon the Creativity Engagement Event held in the Reid Hall on 13 December 2016.
The keynote speaker was from Duncan of Johnstone who spoke of creative arts and was seeking comment and information for a Paper on establishing creativity in Angus, which, It was intended, could result in creativity being included in the Angus Council Plan. 

A discussion followed with positive feedback.

The event was organised by Mrs C Jackson, Support Officer, People Directorate, who advised that a Paper had been issued initially by Education Scotland in 2013.

Creativity included all aspects of life, looking differently at life, and adopting creativity.
010/17 PARENT COUNCIL CLUSTER MEETING 2 DECEMBER 2016
In response to a query from Mr G Withers, Mr D Currie advised of his intention to organise an information evening on the survey in conjunction with the other cluster schools. 
011/17
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

SPTC offering additional insurance for outside events.
012/17
MONIFIETH HIGH SCHOOL CAREERS NIGHT 
Mrs D Wilson recorded appreciation of parents/carers being advised of the Monifieth High Careers Night held on 26 January 2017.
013/17
ART DISPLAY AT CARNOUSTIE LIBRARY
Mrs R Taylor complimented those involved in organising the school art display at the Carnoustie Library, which was an annual event.
014/17 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged to be held in the Conference Room, Carnoustie High School, on Wednesday 3 May 2017 at 1900 hours.
Malcolm J B Finlayson

CHSPC
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